
Parents Association Minutes
Date March 11, 2019

Attendance Kristy Rice, Colette Lastiwka, Erin Huculak, Erin Crawley Kyla Norris, Kristy 
Chamulke, Brenda Watmough, Fiona Nyuli, Shannon Blyth, Melissa Damur, 
Aoife Cahil

Guests None

General Business
Start Time 7:37 p.m.

Approval of Agenda Colette Lastiwka

Discussion Items
Treasurer’s Report
Erin Huculak

Account balance as of today $24,597.17
• Spending and deposits reviewed (see attached)

Old Business

Playground Committee
Erin Crawley

• We have raised just over $13,000 of our $20,000 goal for our playground
    replacement.  One of our parents Ryan Funnelle contacted the Military
    FortyNiners who are generously donating $5000.  This will bring our total to
    $18,000.  We will be applying for the Council Priority Funding grant and will
    be looking into other grants as well.  We are confident that after the silent
    auction is done we will meet our fund raising goal.  We will however continue
    to raise funds to improve our outdoor space.  We would like to create an
    outdoor space for junior high students among other things. 
• Winter Wonderland Dance – The dance was held on February 22, 2019.  We
    had around 25 families attend.  The carnival games were well received by the
    kids.  Our DJ for the evening was a St. Luke parent Nathan Knysh, he did such
    a great job that Brenda Watmough will be looking into having him DJ the
    Halloween dance. 
• Silent Auction and Dinner at OLPH Parish Hall  – Will be held on Saturday
    March 30, 2019 @ 5:30 p.m.   AGLC rules require that we provide security for
    this event.  If anyone knows an adult 18 and over that would be willing to
    volunteer to work security please let us know.  Lisa Baker's daughter has
    volunteered to help out with security.  Tickets are on sale till Wednesday
    March 13.  We've sold 66 tickets to date, we need to sell three more tickets
    to break even.  With items received from families and having canvassed over
    60 businesses in Sherwood Park we have over 50+ items for the silent
    auction.  Due to the number of items received and the number of people
    attending we'll not be able to put out all of the items during the silent
    auction.  We will select some of the items and display them at three way
    conferences, parents will be able to purchase raffle tickets for the items they
    want.  We would also like to have a basket raffle at the plant sale as well.
    There will be a volunteer meeting on Wednesday March 13 @ 6:30
    p.m. at the school.  



New Business

Plant and Compost Sale
Colette Lastiwka

• The 8th annual plant and compost will be held Saturday May 11, 2019.
• Kyla Norris will inform Harold at South Cooking Lake Greenhouse of the date.

Save on Foods Fundraiser
Colette Lastiwka

• Erin Crawley informed me that Save on Foods located on Wye Road in
    Sherwood Park has a fund raising opportunity for schools.  From our
    understanding families can shop at that particular location and submit their
    receipts to school council.  Save on Foods will then give back 5% in cash from
    the total amount of receipts submitted. 
• Erin Huculak will contact the store to confirm details and report back at the
    next meeting.

Adjournment
Next Meeting Monday April 15, 2019 directly following the School Council meeting

Adjournment Adjourned by Colette Lastiwka   Time 8:26 p.m.


